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Growing together as children of God 

 
At Holy Trinity C of E Primary School: 

✓we want our pupils to grow in confidence, independence, resilience and knowledge, so that all achieve their full 

potential and develop a life-long love of learning and of the world around us. 

✓we work together with families, community and church to model positive relationships, supporting each other 

and acknowledging that we are stronger when we work together. 

✓we are growing together as children of God, strengthening our faith, secure in the knowledge we are unique, 

loved and cherished.  

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

Welcome back to our final half term of this academic year. 

 

Thank you to those of you who came to the Year 2 maths workshop and multiplication and division., Hopefully, this 

gave you many ideas of how to support your children at home. 

 

Many congratulations to Mrs Channell, who became Mrs Pettigrew during half term! Here she is pictured with Mr 

Pettigrew, and her two sons. I am sure you agree that she looks radiant! 

 

 
 

 

    
Year 4 finished off their Design & Technology unit on structures by building pavilions. They selected appropriate 

materials for their free-standing structures and for the cladding, and ensured it fitted their original design brief. 



 

    
A few more photographs from London History day before half term. Each year group re-enacted a different event in 

London’s history. 

   

 

 
As part of their Growing topic, Nursery have been caring for caterpillars. Leif’s family kindly looked after them over 

half-term, and they emerged as beautiful butterflies. They were delighted to welcome them back and set them free! 

 

 

 
Year 1 have had a great time learning to be journalists this week. Thank you to Rani’s mum for coming to share her 

job with them. 

 

Music Festival 2025 

The annual Holy Trinity Music Festival final will be on Wednesday 16th July 2025 at 9:20am. 

 

Auditions: 

Young performers from years 3-6 who would like to be part of the music festival final will audition in front of their 

class during their usual music lesson over the next 2 weeks. Auditions will be conducted over 2 lessons so that if 

they forget or they are ill on the day they still have a chance to participate. They can audition as a group or 

individually or both. They can perform a song or play a piece on any instrument. We have a piano and a drumkit in 

school any other instrument they will need to bring from home. Pupils do not need to sign up in advance they just 

need to come prepared to their music lessons with their instrument and music. However, if they need equipment 

such as a drumkit or backing track it is useful for them to tell me in advance. If your child wishes to sing, please 

encourage them to make a sensible song choice with lyrics that are appropriate and supervise them if them are 

rehearsing on YouTube. 

 

Final 

Following the auditions, a few pupils from each year group will be selected to take part in the final. Holy Trinity 

Orchestra and choir will be performing in the final and members of these ensembles can also perform individually if 

they are selected. The music festival will have the same format as last year as a house music competition with one 

concert which all the finalists perform in. Therefore, there will not be separate year group finals. Every pupil who 

auditions and finalists will earn house point for their house team. At the end of the final, the house which has gained 

the most points during the festival will win the house cup! A certificate for participation will also be awarded to all 



the finalists but there will be no individual winners or ranking. This is because Miss Neil-Smith wishes to make it as 

inclusive as possible and celebrate the diverse range of talents in our school. Making the final is a massive 

achievement in its own right. If your child is invited to perform in the Music Festival final they will be told before the 

end of June once all the auditions have taken place.  

 

Parents of the pupils participating in the final will be invited to watch the music festival final on 16th July at 9:20am in 

the hall and will be over an hour. You will be emailed closer to the time if your child will be performing in the final. If 

your child is in choir or orchestra put this date in your diary now. Classes in the school will be invited to come and 

watch a dress rehearsal on the Friday before the final so they get the opportunity to see their peers perform. 

 

Wimbledon Library – SEND events 

Wimbledon Library have asked us to let you know about their regular events for children with special educational 

needs and/or disabilities, which are held at the following times: 

• First Saturday of the month is Stay & Play 10am-10:45am 

• Third Saturday of the month is story time 10am-10:45am 

They also have toys which can be borrowed with a SEND library card.  

Useful Transition Support for children moving from Year 6 to Year 7 

https://charliewaller.org/mental-health-resources/supporting-school-transitions 

 

Online Safety Thought of the Week 

 
 

 

 

 

 

https://charliewaller.org/mental-health-resources/supporting-school-transitions


HOTS Update 

Summer Fair (Saturday, June 28th): 

Mark your calendars and save the date…the annual Summer Fair is Saturday, June 28th from 12-4pm. 

  

Summer Fair Donation Requests: 

Our class reps are busy planning and preparing for the upcoming Summer Fair. The classes are in need of some items 

for their stalls. If you would like to contribute, please feel free to drop items to Reception. We kindly ask that items 

are labelled with the class name the item is designated for. It gets busy sorting through items, and we want to 

simplify the organizing. In addition, our classes will be needing pop-up canopies to offer shade at the stalls. If any 

family has one that we can borrow for the day, please email at hotsemail@gmail.com. Thank you for your continued 

support! 

 

Class Donations Needed: 

1M Moles: Cake donations in clearly labelled Tupperware with any allergens listed if possible. (This can be dropped 

off the week leading up to the Summer Fair) 

5H: Any bottle of wine, unused condiments such as nice jams and pickles, chocolates and biscuits. Basically, any 

unwanted gifts for both adults and children.   

Year 6: The classes are in need of raffle donations. (e.g. unwanted hampers, perfume, tickets for events, etc.) If 

anyone has connections to businesses that would be willing to donate vouchers or items we would be very grateful. 

All donations big or small are welcome. Feel free to email hotsemail@gmail.com with any questions or information.  

  

Follow us on Social Media: 

Keep up to date with our activities via Facebook and Instagram!  

Instagram: https://www.instagram.com/hotsfriendsofholytrinity?igsh=MWJsMnZoY2hpMnNmZw== 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61555943631216 

 

 

mailto:hotsemail@gmail.com
mailto:hotsemail@gmail.com
https://www.instagram.com/hotsfriendsofholytrinity?igsh=MWJsMnZoY2hpMnNmZw==
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Sunday 22nd June 2025 - YMIC SUMMER PARTY - 5-8pm @St Mark's Church, Wimbledon.  

Open to School Years 6+. 

Want to start summer of with a bang? Youth Ministry in Communion SW is here to help with their Summer 

Party. Come along to have hours of fun on giant inflatables, including an obstacle course and total wipeout style 

competitions. Or perhaps climbing or crafts are more your thing...  
 

There will be something for everyone, with everything being completely free... food, drinks and young people 

across South London joining together in powerful and moving worship. 
 

To sign up either scan the QR Code on the attached flyer or click to the following link: 

https://forms.gle/3qFXGwR4jpd84nXx6 

 

https://forms.gle/3qFXGwR4jpd84nXx6


TERM DATES 

Summer Term 2025 

Last day: Tuesday 22 July 2025 (INSET Tuesday 22nd July 2025) 

Children break up Monday 21st July 2025. 

2025-2026 

Autumn Term 2025 

First day: Monday 1 September 2025 (INSETS Monday 1st and Tuesday 2nd September) 

Children start back Wednesday 3rd September 2025 

Half term: Monday 27 October to Friday 31 October 2025 

Last day Friday 19 December 2025 

Spring Term 2026 

First day: Monday 5 January 2026 (INSET Monday 5th January) 

Children start back Tuesday 6th January 2026 

Half term: Monday 16 February to Friday 20 February 2026 

Last day: Friday 27 March 2026 

Summer Term 2026 

First day: Monday 13 April 2026 

Half term: Monday 25 May to Friday 29 May 2026 (INSET Monday 1st June) 

Children start back after half term Tuesday 2nd June 2026 

Last day: Monday 20 July 2026 (INSET Monday 20th July) 

Children break up Friday 17th July 2026 

 

Key Dates 2024-2025 

Any new dates will be highlighted. 

Date Time Event 

9th – 13th June  Assessment Week 

9th – 13th June  Year 1 Phonics Screening Check Window 

23rd – 27th June  Sports Week 

23rd June 

 

9.00 

13.45 

Year 3 Sports Day 

Year 2 Sports Day 

24th June 

 

9.00 

13.45 

Year 4 Sports Day 

Nursery (PM and Full-time) 

25th June 9.00 

13.45 

Year 5 Sports Day 

Reception Sports Day 

26th June 9.00 

13.45 

Year 6 Sports Day 

Year 1 Sports Day 

27th June 9.00 Nursery (AM and Full-time) 

28th June  Summer Fair 

8th & 9th July 18.30 

(children to 

arrive at 

18.00) 

Year 6 Production 

 

16th July 9.20 Music Festival 

16th July  Reports out 

18th July 8.15-9.00 Extended Share My Learning  

18th July  9.30 Leaver’s Service @ Holy Trinity Church (due to a clash of bookings at church it has become 

necessary to move our Leavers’ Service) 

18th July  Last day for Nursery 

21st July 14.00 Term ends 

22nd July  INSET Day – School closed 

I hope you have a wonderful weekend. 

 

Izzy Rickards 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 
GROWING TOGETHER AS CHILDREN OF GOD 


